
From: Chambers - Bissett C <Chambers.Bissett.c@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Thursday, 16 July 2020 11:26 AM 
To: Lena Lettau <lena.lettau@amwu.org.au> 
Cc: Stephen Smith <Stephen.Smith@aigroup.com.au>; Gemma Cutri <Gemma.Cutri@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Re Statement [2020] FWC 3396 
 
Dear Ms Lettau 
 
Commissioner Bissett has considered your request and has granted the parties an extension of time 
to file comments on the draft determination by 4.00 pm Tuesday, 21 July 2020. 
 
If you have any queries in relation to this matter you can contact me on the details below.  
 
Kind regards 
 
LISA POWELL 
Associate to Commissioner Bissett 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656  4530 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
chambers.bissett.c@fwc.gov.au 
  
11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 
 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 

 
 
 
From: Lena Lettau <lena.lettau@amwu.org.au>  
Sent: Thursday, 16 July 2020 9:49 AM 
To: Chambers - Bissett C <Chambers.Bissett.c@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Stephen Smith <Stephen.Smith@aigroup.com.au> 
Subject: Re Statement [2020] FWC 3396 
 
Dear Chambers, 
 
I write regarding the Statement published by Commissioner Bissett regarding matter AM2019/17 (4 
yearly review of modern awards) on 2 July 2020. Specifically, the Statement deals with concerns 
regarding the omission of vehicle manufacturing shiftworker public holiday and Sunday rates in the 
Manufacturing and Associated Industries and Occupations Award 2020. 
 
This Commissioner requested that parties comment on the draft determination attached to the 
statement by 4pm today, and encouraged parties to put forward a joint position. 
 
The AMWU and the Ai Group have been in discussion regarding the matter, however due to time 
constraints will be unable to finalise a joint report by the end of today. As such, I request on behalf 

The Fair work Commission aci~nowledg,&S that our business is c:onduoted on the li'aditional lands of 
Abo(ginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. We ac!knoWledge their conl1nuing1 conneclion to country and 

pay our respects to their Elders past present andl emerging. 
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of the AMWU and the Ai Group that the deadline to respond be extended until 4pm Tuesday, 21 July 
2020. 
 
Apologies for the delay. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
Lena Lettau | National Industrial Officer 
Australian Manufacturing Workers' Union – Vehicle  
 
T  | 03 9230 5791  
E  | Lena.Lettau@amwu.org.au   
A   | 2/251 Queensberry Street, Carlton South VIC 3053 
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